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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 May 3, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting

Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Barb Dooley (Battle Hymn of the Republic)
The Pledge: Bill Dooley                                                               The Invocation:  Jeremy Blevins
We had special guests today.  Janis Lanning, the K-5 Gifted Teacher from Sunrise Elementary came with four of her students: Sam Curtis, Shane Hicks, Isabell Dooley, and Elina Quick.   They talked about their annual project.  

They started out the year raising money.  They sold over 200 ornaments.  This included the marketing which included ads, flyers, displays, taking to patrons, and actually selling the ornaments.  They made about $107.00.  The second semester the students sold other items: headbands, bookmarks, wind chimes, Spartan signs, alpaca fertilizer, bee’s wax lip balm, used books, and more.  The profit was just under $600.00  
The students researched charities and voted to give their money to the American Red Cross and Samaritan’s Purse; each receiving $300.00. They discovered a new charity: Shoes that Grow.  There is a new factory in Ethiopia.  The shoes come in assorted colors, are comfortable, and will last about five years, growing with the child.  You can buy a pair for $60.00.  When you buy a pair, two pairs will be sent to children in need.  The students brought display boards explaining the shoes, as well as sample shoes for us to look at.  It was an outstanding presentation, and we were glad to have had them come to the meeting today.
Mac Proffitt did the Sergeant at Arms report:                             People paid a dollar for missing meetings, missing the Mother’s Day Baby Shower, missing the trash pick-up today, and forgetting their name tags.  The Mom’s Day Baby Shower was a success.  Besides a huge amount of baby wipes (195 packages), diapers in assorted sizes, baby hygiene items, baby food, formula, bottles, cups, blankets, toys, clothes, and other assorted items we collected $402.33.  

Don Kerin moved that we use the money in a couple of months to buy more items needed for the Department of Family Services and House of Hope.  Rochelle seconded it.  The motion passed.  Sara Seidel would like to be the shopper.  Perhaps others would be able to help her.

Barb Dooley moved that we take $20.00 from the treasury and put a little thank you ad in the newspaper.  FG Weary seconded it.  The motion passed.  Sara Seidel will put the ad in the paper for us.
Club Achievements and Announcements 
Kiwanis One Day: (usually April 2) Tuesday, May 3, 2016 at 6:00 PM. Meet in the Christian/Presbyterian Church parking lot at 6:00 PM today, Tuesday, May 3, 2016.  Bring yard gloves and grabbers to pick up trash.  Ron Brohammer will bring the trash bags.  Rochelle McCaulley donated some gloves for us to wear. 

Old Business: 

Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.  
Scholarship Committee: Two persons were selected to receive scholarships.  Their names will not be shared until the students are notified.  The money is given to the place of higher learning for the student’s accounts.
Mushroom Festival: Saturday, May 7, 2016: Terrific Kids Float (12:30 PM to load up, parade leaves at 1:00.) We have sent letters home with the students who are Terrific Kids in each of the three buildings (DEAR, Sunrise, and the Middle School.)  It tells about the parade, has a signed permission slip, and has an invitation to parents to come to a Kiwanis meeting and see what it is about.  34 students came last year.  Ed Hughes is having some trouble getting the hay.  We need 12 bales. Let Ed know if you have access to any hay.  Ed has some Styrofoam, about 20 cubes of it for the kids to sit on. Rochelle McCaulley said we may be able to store the Styrofoam in the library garage. Ed, Bill, and Barb plan to be there to ride on the float with the students.  Let Ed know if you would be interested in helping with the float or riding with us.  We’ll meet about 12:00 noon in the High School parking lot.
Ed will go out to the schools next week to pick up this year’s Terrific Kids items, see what is left, and prepare to order new items for next year.

Mom’s Day Baby Shower: Saturday, April 30, 2016 from 9:00 -3:00 PM.  What an outstanding event!  Thanks to Jeremy Blevins, Bob Bond, Tami Hendrix, Ed Hughes, Rochelle McCaulley, Jill Pence, Sara Seidel, Bruce Taylor, FG Weary, Janet Williams (Dept of Family Services) Bill Dooley, and Barb Dooley for helping to make the event a success.  Thank you to Heath, the assistant manager at Wal-mart for sharing pack-and-plays to put the donations in.  Thank you to members of the community for your kindness and donations.  Happy Mother’s Day!!
Program Chairperson: May: Earl Sheehy, June: Sara Seidel: three students are coming to talk about how the schools have helped them now that they are adults; July: Jerry McCarter, August: ______________, September: _____________________
New Business

Golf Tournament: Brian Bush No date set yet, but they are shooting for the end of September.  Brian will update the sponsor form and send it out to everybody.
Nominating Committee: The slate of officers for next year has been picked.
Drawing for the 50/50:  Mac Proffitt
Adjournment: 12:45 PM
Barb Dooley                                                                         Secretary        
[image: image3.jpg]1915 2015

100 YEARS




Janis Lanning with four students.
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 Upcoming Events:
May 3, 2016; Tuesday; Kiwanis One Day (usually on April 2) Trash Clean-up: at 6:00 PM: Meet in the parking lot at the Christian/Presbyterian church at 6:00 PM.  Bring yard gloves and grabbers to pick up the trash.  Ron will bring the trash bags.

 May 7, 2016; Saturday: Terrific Kids Float at the Mushroom Festival; Parade starts at 1:00 PM; Be there at 12:00 to help set up (High School Parking Lot).
May 21, 2016; Saturday: Region 1 Training and Governor’s visit; American Inn, North Kansas City

June 4, 2016; Saturday: Kiwanis Fishing Day sponsored by Smithville Kiwanis
June 25-28, 2016: International Conference: Toronto, Canada

 August 11-13, 2016: MO/ARK District Convention: North Little Rock, Arkansas 






